

## THE LION'S ROAR

## Le Grand Lions Club

District 4-A1 -- Yosemite Region -- Zone 1
www.legrandlionsclub.org
Monthly Publication of the Le Grand Lions Club
Bulletin Editor: Fred Silveira
1611 Evette Court, Merced, CA 95340 / 209 722-7183
Le Grand Lions Club, PO Box 53, Le Grand, CA 95333



Volume 71, Number 5 November 2010

- Board Meeting (Nov 3, 2010): Meeting called to order by Lion President Ron Raines. Members present were Lions Ron Raines, Anne Vandermeer, Sonny Hultgren, Doug Gallaway, Paul Leonardo, Louie Aguilar, Concie Moreno, Bill Frizell, Richard Kilgore, Jeff Stephens, Ken McPherson, Joe Fausone, Greg Soto and Fred Silveira.
- Lion Fred-S gave a report of minutes from last month's meeting focusing on motions passed, with remaining agenda
  having been reported in the October club bulletin. Lion Jeff presented the treasurer's report. No members are
  currently delinquent in dues. Expenditures involved 3 scholarship donations in addition to bulletin and auction costs.
- White Cane Day was held on October 9th, chaired by Lion Bill-F. \$526.30 was collected. LGLC wishes to thank the
  members who helped with the event: Lions Paul, Dario, Anne, Dave-M, Ron, and Bill-F. There is the feeling some
  modifications should be made for next year in helping enhance the activity, but no specifics were placed on the table
  yet. This year both candy and canes were given to those making donations.
- The club's goal is to induct at least one new member monthly. Lions Don Wilson, Rick Kilgore and Wayne Slate are our
  newest members and their club name badges are on order. Lion Joe indicated Nick and Mark Marchini should be at
  the next meeting which will be their first in the process of becoming club members.
- Twelve Lions vests, 9 XL and 3 XXL, will soon be available to club members. Blue Lions corduroy caps can no longer be
  ordered from Lions International, so Lion Ron has contacted the company which manufactures them as to the
  possibility of LGLC being able to make direct orders.
- Details for the November dinner/auction were covered, scheduled for Saturday, November 6<sup>th</sup>. By the time this bulletin is distributed the auction will have been held, but is being reported so the logistics may be drawn upon for next year. Items which can be auctioned should still be collected by club members along with selling of dinner tickets, which are \$10 each. Dinner tickets will also be available at the door. The day of the auction, set-up will be held at 9am. Local FFA and 4-H members will not only be involved with set-up, but will also help serve the dinner. Unlike in past years, Lion Ken-P indicated clean-up must be completed auction night rather than waiting until Sunday. Remember that in addition to the regular auction activities, a dessert auction will also be conducted. Club members are requested to provide a dessert(s) and the delicacies be nicely decorated and/or wrapped to enhance their sale. Lion Jeff has secured the door prize of which the winning recipient needs to be present to win.
- Although no specifics yet, LGLC's Christmas dinner/party will be held at Lion Doug's home, scheduled for Wednesday, December 15th. However, It has been decided that rib-eye steaks are on tab for the main menu.
- The program for this month's general meeting will feature a twelve minute video on Lions eyesight projects. The video was produced by Burbank TV in Southern California. Lion George will also report on current LGLC's eyesight activities.
- Other Discussion and Commentaries: LGLC is in need of a chairman for the student speakers' contest in January. Lions
  is now sponsoring bowling tournaments. If interested in the sport and taking part, contact Lion Ron. Lion Louie is
  awaiting authorization for the club to provide a Christams program for Head-Start this year.
- General meeting, November 17th, 7pm.

\* Bulletin Editor: Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions

Head Cook: unassigned